
Sun Hat - Tuesday 
As of 1st December, students at school without 
a hat must remain in an allocated shaded area  
at break times. With only a couple of weeks left 
in the term we will allow any hats of any colour 
that supply shade. Children without hats will 

have to stay under shade at break times. From 
the start of the year we will require the hats to 
be regulation type, blue brimmed. There is a 
small number of hats available at the office for 
$9. They are also available at the Warehouse.    
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Term 4 Dates for the Diary 

Wednesday Dec 2nd Dress Up Day 

Friday Dec 4th Prayer Assembly R4 

Friday Dec 4th Fish ónô Chip Night 

Thursday Dec 10th School Production 

Friday Dec 11th Prayer Assembly R3 

Wednesday Dec 16th End of Year Mass 

Wednesday Dec  16th Last Day of Term 

T-Ball Draw Saturday Nov 28th  

Bernie Battlers SPC Sluggers Dia 11 9am 

Bernie Black Sox Balaclava Dia 3 10am 

Rippa Monday Nov 30th  

St B Flyers GSNS Rockets Field 4 3.45pm Y3/4 

St B Heat Andy Bay  Field 6 3.45pm Y3/4 

St B Jets Carisbrook Field 2 4.15pm Y5/6 

St B Stars Leopards Field 4 4.15pm Y5/6 

St Bernadetteôs has received an email from a parent from another school who attended a t-ball game last 

weekend. The email is addressed to the staff and families at St Bernadette's School. 

Last weekend my son's T-Ball team was lucky enough to play against a team from your school and I was compelled 
to write in to say what a pleasure the game was. All of the children were terrific representatives of your school but 
two especially stood out, I believe their names were Damian and Caroline. We were short a few players but these two 
kids happily filled in for them. Not only that, but they were such lovely kids! Giving high fives and encouraging our 
team. I was very impressed with their behaviour and attitudes and wanted to pass on my congratulations. The team's 
coach was also lovely and made sure that the game was fun for all of the children. St Bernadette's must be very 
proud of the outstanding representatives they have for their school.          Kind regards,  Rebecca Wong. 

 

 
ÙH_qmj[j_l m[f_m  
are plummeting!  

We need to sell more papers!  
We need a scoop!   

You need to find a story!  
C ^ihÜn ][l_ qb[n  
nb_ mnilsÜm [\ion*  

as long as I sells papers.  
Now get out there  
[h^ fiie `il [ mnils!Ú 

 

Dress Up wednesday  

Follow the progress of a band of intrepid newspaper reporters as they search for a story to please their 

grumpy editor and sell lots of newspapers. Find out how the story develops on Thursday the 10th of    

December. This yearôs production will be held at the Mayfair Theatre at Cargillôs Corner in South Dunedin.  

This venue gives as a slightly increased seating capacity as well as the opportunity for the children to   

experience a true theatre environment.  

The capacity of the Mayfair allows for each family to purchase 3 tickets. A ticket order form is being sent 

home today with this newsletter seeking orders for the production.  

Families are asked to state if they require 1, 2 or 3 tickets for the evening performance. If every family 

requires their three tickets we will be close to capacity. Other tickets may become available if families 

donôt require their full quota. The form being sent home gives you the opportunity to request extra        

tickets should they become available The cost of each ticket for the evening session is $6. 

There will also be a dress rehearsal on Thursday afternoon. We will attempt to make this as much of a 

ôperformanceô as possible, therefore providing an opportunity for more people to attend the show. The 

afternoon timing may be better suited for some families and we encourage people to make use of this 

opportunity. There will be no charge for attending the matinee but we do need definite numbers, and 

tickets will be issued for this performance.  

Please complete the form sent home with this newsletter and return by Wednesday of next week, the 

second of December.  

In the meantime please keep an eye out for any major news scoop for our band of desperate reporters. 

Their jobs are on the line!  

 

 

 

Everyone is invited to come to school on Wednesday the 2nd of December dressed as a character from a 

story. It can be a character from a book, movie or television programme. During the day a video will be 

made of the characters and this will be incorporated into the school production, ôScoopô.  

The St Bernadetteôs Junior classes enjoyed a visit to a Henley dairy 

farm. The children watched 10 cows being milked and were then given 

the opportunity to sample their milk. There was the realisation that not 

all milk comes from the supermarket. The children  were  then all able 

to sit in a tractor and operate the horn and the lever that raises the 

bucket. There was a question and answer session followed by chocolate 

milk. This visit was made possible by an organisation called School Kit 

who use their contacts to find industry experts and possible real life   

experiences for school children. They paid for all transport costs. Our 

hosts were Cam and Anna Edgecumbe and Craig Johnson and Dairy NZ 

provided a goodie bag for every child. Fonterra sent along a tanker for 

us to view. We were very grateful to all those who made this a great trip 

especially our parent and grandparent helpers. 
End of Year Mass  

Final Mass for the year will be held on the last 

day of term, the 16th of December at 11am.  

This is a celebration for the whole school and 

a lovely way to finish the year.  

At the conclusion of the Mass there will be a 

presentation to the Year 6 children leaving the 

school.  School will be open as usual till 3pm. 

If parents wish to take children home earlier 

than 3pm we ask them to inform the office or 

the teacher. 



Cody lines up a shot at goal 

for the St Bernies Cannons. 

Nate makes a brilliant break 

down the field with Xanthe and 

Daniel for support. 

Josh and Isobelle and Sasha 

jostle for the ball.  

Team talk for the Futsal Cannons. 

Daniel dribbles the ball  

with Sarah and Isobelle 

there to back him up.  

Isaac kicks the game off against Andy Bay. 

Cassie makes a break 

for it down the court.  

Manaia and Dan-

iel challenge 

each other for 

the ball. 

Time for some team tactics. Andres 

and Cody consider  their next move 

just before  kick off.  
Xanthe shows some tricky foot skills as 

she prepares to tackle an opponent. 

All round high-fives. The two St Bernies Yr 3-4 teams have just played 

each other in what ended up a 3 -3 nail biter.  

Star shines on stage  
The Leavers Programme continued this week with a trip 

to the Regent Theatre for a magic show. This was a 

particularly special occasion because the Year 6 children 

invited their Year 5 class mates and also their brothers 

and sisters from St Bernadetteôs.  

Star shone at the show by assisting Chuck Jones in his 

levitating table illusion.  
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Event coming up in the next couple of weeks.  

Tuesday Dec 1st  

Who will be St Bernadetteôs   Masterchef 2015? 

Thursday Dec 3rd  

A morning of fun and games at Unipol Gymnasium 

Friday Dec 4th  

New Entrant Day for Kavanagh College Yr 7 students. 

Friday Dec 11th  

Room 3ôs Assembly. 9.15am  Itôs all about us! 

Tuesday December 15th  

Leaverôs Meal. When the hall becomes a restaurant. 

Wednesday December 16th  

End of Year Mass and Leaversô Presentation. 

One of this weekôs highlights for the Year 6 children was a visit to 

the University Phys Ed School, which was kindly organised by Diana 

Robertson. Special thanks also to Nigel from the department for 

help on the day. 

The children were able to learn about many of the amazing initia-

tives being developed at the Phys Ed School as well as try out a 

range of equipment designed to test and understand a range of 

physical activity. 

The óflumeô is an amazing piece of research equip-

ment. Olympic swimmers, kayakers, even paddle 

boarders can use the remarkable machine. The  

current is controlled so that the athlete appears  

stationary while cameras can be used to analyse the 

style.  Isaac from R1 demonstrated the flume for his 

class mates. The children put their hand in the         

water while it is racing at world record speed.  

There was also a range of other equipment for the 

children to test a wide range of physical skills.  

Manaia on the move. 


